MINUTES of May 15, 2013
OLD HOME DAY COMMITTEE

A meeting of the Old Home day committee was held at the Enfield Shaker Museum on May 15. Those in
attendance were: Dolores Struckhoff, Lori Bliss, Marge Carr, Marge Hudge, Shirley Green, and Meredith
Smith.

Meredith reported that the Methodist Church was still considering the possibility of a church supper on the
night of the band concert.

Dolores has not heard back from the Recreation Department. It is hoped they will become involved, both to
expand the farmers’ market (more craft vendors and possibly demonstrators) and organize an activity aimed at
children during the weekend of OHD.

Dolores will work on the dance to be held at the Stone mill on Saturday, July 27. The need for a DJ was
discussed. Several names were mentioned. Marge Hudge will be assisting Dolores in the planning for the
dance. Whether to serve alcohol under the Museum’s alcohol license was also discussed. Lori Bliss mentioned
the expense of having police presence there if alcohol was served. The need for porta-potties at the dance was
also discussed.

Shirley Green reported that plans are firmly underway for the library open house on Saturday, July 27. Dolores
mentioned that the Lions have a tent that the library might want to use for activities planned for the parking lot.
Shirley also mentioned that they had planned to have free ice cream as part of their celebration. Meredith will
report this to EVA, since they had mentioned the possibility of doing an ice cream social. Shirley also reported
that the Conservation Commission would like to sponsor a hike as part of the festivities.

Shirley Green agreed to contact businesses and individuals for listings in the Program of Events. Each listing
will cost $10 and will help to defray any expenses incurred (publicity and other small expenses). Shirley began
her fund raising at the meeting by collecting $10 from several members of the committee for postings in the
program.

Meredith reported that she had sent an article to the Mascoma Lake Association for their newsletter. Dolores &
Shirley both asked her to send it to them as well for posting in the Crystal Lake newsletter and the Museum e
news.

The committee agreed to meet every 2 weeks for the foreseeable future. The next meeting will be May 29 at
5:30 PM (NOTE NEW TIME).

Meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM.
ACTION ITEMS:
e Dolores to ask Betsy Child if she could do simple program (pro bono)
e Shirley to contact businesses and individuals regarding program listings

e Meredith to send newsletter article and create poster

Respectfully submitted,
Meredith Smith, Chair



